Molly Wingrove

From: _ Dakota Soda

Sent: Tuesday, September 24, 2024 10:15 PM
To: Molly Wingrove

Subject: Fw: Senate Bill 740

From: Bursley Plumbing <Admin@bursleyplumbing.com>

Sent: Tuesday, September 24, 2024 6:05:34 PM

To: Paul Egnatuk <PEgnatuk@house.mi.gov>; Dakota Soda <dsoda@house.mi.gov>
Subject: Senate Bill 740

Good evening,

My name is Jessica Bursley, and | am the Majority Owner of Bursley Plumbing, a proud woman-owned
business and UA Local 333 Plumbing contractor. We are committed to ensuring worker safety and delivering
high-quality service through a skilled workforce.

| am writing to express my strong support for Senate Bill 740. This legislation is crucial for maintaining a safe
Apprentice to Journeyman ratio, which not only enhances the quality of work but also ensures a safe working
environment. An improper ratio can lead to a lack of oversight by licensed professionals, compromising both
the quality of training and the work performed.

With Senate Bill 740, we can guarantee that our customers receive top-notch service while apprentices benefit
from the mentorship and guidance they need to grow into skilled professionals. This approach not only fosters
excellence in our industry but also contributes to the long-term success and safety of our workforce.

Thank you for considering the positive impact of this bill on our community and industry. | urge you to support
Senate Bill 740.

Sincerely,

Jessica Bursley
Owner
Bursley Plumbing

(517)899-6918



